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28 January 2025 
 
 
Ms. Stephanie Jolly  
Executive General Manager  
Australian Energy Regulator  
AERringfencing@aer.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Jolly, 
 
Updates to the ring-fencing guideline (electricity distribution) 
 
Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy) and Energex Limited (Energex), both 
distribution network service providers (DNSPs) operating in Queensland, welcome the 
opportunity to provide a response to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) on its  
proposed updates to the ring-fencing guideline (electricity distribution) (the guideline) .  
 
We understand that the AER is proposing to make two amendments: 
 

1. Modify clauses 5.3.4(b) and (c) and remove the current restriction on the 
maximum term for which ring-fencing waivers can be granted. The restriction 
currently limits waivers, other than for energy storage devices or stand-alone 
power systems, to the current and upcoming regulatory control periods (i.e. 5 
regulatory years, or a maximum of 5 years beyond the remaining duration of a 
DNSP’s current regulatory control period). 
 

2. Standardise the way in which DNSPs submit annual compliance reports. 
Specifically, add a requirement that DNSPs’ annual compliance reports for ring-
fencing must include a letter signed by the highest-ranking officer of that DNSP. 

 
Ergon Energy and Energex are supportive of the intent, and proposed wording, of both 
proposed amendments, in particular, we strongly support proposed amendment number 
one. This which would be a pragmatic change to the guideline that would increase 
efficiency and flexibility to reflect evolving priorities in the energy transition.  
 
Further, we are encouraged by the AER’s openness to receiving submissions with 
feedback on other prospective changes to the guideline, beyond the two proposed 
amendments. In this regard, we provide the following feedback.  








